
Columbia Music Boosters 

October 05, 2020 

Zoom Meeting was called to order at 7:02 by President, Jay Spirakis 

Minutes:​  Jay reminded everyone that the last minutes were from August and they are 

available online. Approved by Tim Johns, seconded by Melanie Ryterski 

 

Treasurer’s Report:​ Read by Kathi Boyer-Edwards 

● Budget was presented by Kathi for approval.  

● Budget was approved unanimously by attendees  

● Escrip $3. 45 

● Amazon Smile $44.27 ( Jay mentioned that you can add Amazon Smile to your 

mobile device and if you need help configuring it to reach out to him.) 

● Music Boosters received a donation from City of Columbia and the Pop up shop 

owned by Meghan Klevorn - Thank you!  

 

School Reports:  

Ryterski:  

● Working on the nuts and bolts, theory lessons for virtual. Trying to fill in the gaps 

in their learning 

● HS - recoding theory lessons - when they log in they have the weekly 

expectations and watch theory lesson. 

● Videos of scales and rudiments 

● Prep for potential football season in spring.  



● Slowly learning music and may have a friendly chair competition.  

● 8 students in Jazz band- record a virtual jazz program  

● Band will play music just not sure for what purpose yet.  

 

Christel:  

● Not singing in school but started online singing.  

● Using Flipgrids to record the scales and a few songs 

● 5th grade - clapping and cymbals 

● Kindergarten is working on “Peter and the Wolf” rhythms 

● 1st is working online singing “Carnival of the Animals” 

 

Sara​:  

● 6th - note names, treble bass clef 

● 7, 8, and HS - singing online since there is a risk involved in person. Singing quiz 

online. 

● Show choir had camp and have been doing more choreography. They broke into 

four groups, chose a song, and named their group.  

● Treble clef choir - music appreciation for the singers 

● District festival auditions are online this year. Video has to be submitted by 

October 15. Virtual this year.  

● All State - waiting to hear what changes are happening.  

 

Nathan Hoke: 



● 6,7,8 are working on Italian terms. They will be quizzed and the kids are clapping 

the rhythm pages 

● Solo and Ensemble will be kicking off next week. It will be in Feb.  

● Parkview working on rhythms. Might do singing soon.  

Old Business: 

● We have a full executive board: Wendy Barnard is the new Vice President and 

Shannon Hrdlicka is the new secretary 

● Working on switching to sign up genius.  

New Business: 

● Share meeting invite and publicize meetings on FB as much as possible.  

● Website - if anyone has announcements or shoutouts let Melanie know and she 

will update on the website.  

● Finance Committee is currently Kathi and Tim. Angela Chance volunteered for 

the Finance Committee. Thank you!  

● Jaime is looking for help with the pictures for the mural at Marie’s Ice Cream 

shop. Needs Choir photos. Nathan Ralston may be able to help with that.  

● Tim offered a suggestion to have volunteers sign up to check out a piece of 

equipment and clean it while we aren’t using it. Be on the lookout for a sign-up. 

● Wendy inventoried everything and we have a lot of expired and expiring soon 

items. Pepsi will likely not reimburse us.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 motion to close Kathy and Clancy Richey 

 



 

 

 

 


